
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
June 7, 2004 

 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 7, 2004, at 

7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 

 

Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Derrick McElwaney, Mayor Pro-

Tem; Stan Parten, Council Member; Larry Hyde, Council Member; Robin Spradlin, 

Town Clerk and Donna Camp, Assistant Town Clerk.  Council Member Clay Cole was 

absent. 

 

Also in attendance were:  Dennis Blackmon, Paul Poole, Guy Wood, Gwen Lyons and 

Polly Garlington. 

 

Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 

 

The pledge of allegiance was recited. 

 

The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 

 

The minutes of the Council Meeting on May 3, 2004, and the minutes of the May 17, 

2004, meeting were reviewed and approved as written by unanimous vote, and were filed 

in the minute book of the Town. 

 

Council Member McElwaney motioned to defer the Second Reading and scheduled 

adoption of the Environmental Code ordinance to the July 5
th

 Council meeting at 7pm.  

Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 

 

Clerk Spradlin read aloud a letter to the editor from the June 4, 2004 Times-Herald.  The 

Mayor quoted a statesman as a rebuttal to the letter.  Both documents are attached to 

these minutes. 

 

Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments.  The Council had no comments. 

 

The Mayor had a prepared statement for the Mayor’s minutes and it is also attached to 

these minutes. 

 

Council Member Parten motioned to adjourn the regular meeting and proceed into 

Executive Session for discussion of personnel matters.  Council Member Hyde seconded.  

Motion carried, unanimously. 

 

Council Member Hyde motioned to adjourn the Executive Session and return to the 

regular meeting of the Council. Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, 

unanimously. 



 

Council Member Parten motioned to institute a pay increase of $2.00 per hour for the two 

employees of the Town.  Council Member Hyde seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 

 

Council Member McElwaney motioned that the employees of the Town have an 

additional review on December 1, 2004 for the following year and to set annual 

appraisals and reviews to be completed by first Council Meeting in December.  Council 

Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 

 

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

 

_________________________________ 

Robin L. Spradlin 

Town Clerk 

 


